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THAMES DITTON CRICKET CLUB

Founded: 1833


President: St.John Farley
Clubhouse and Ground: Giggs Hill Green, Thames Ditton, Surrey. 
Telephone: 020 8616 3470 (Match days only)

2019 Autumn Annual General Meeting
Minutes from Sunday 27th November 2019, 7.30pm at the Clubhouse

Present:

Committee Members: 

President: St.John Farley (SF)
Chairman: Pat Kennedy (PK) 
Honorary Secretary: Geoff Dryden (GD)
Club Captain: Mike Dixon (MD)
1st Team Captain: Chris Dixon (CD)

Membership Secretary: Kirsti Newbold (KN)
Trustees:
Geraint Morgan (GM), Edwin Glasgow (EG)
Ten other Club Members:

Jonny Annable (JA), Richard Maughan, David Morgan, Brian Nathan, Steve Newbold(SN), Geoff Opie, Francois Piriou (FP), Liam McAndrew, Andy Jones (AJ), Andy Salter 
Open the Meeting:

PK opened the AGM and a minute’s silence was observed in remembrance of for Club members who had passed away in the previous year, including Veronika Beddows and Richard Nicholson.
Apologies for Absence: 

Apologies received from Karen Relfe-Dacey (Welfare Officer), Jonathan Sealy (Head of Colts), Jon Buckley (Deputy Head of Colts), David Swaine, Ian Rotsey, Jilesh Patel, Oliver Park, Fiona Rasenberg, Nic Corvi.
Minutes of the previous meeting: 

The minutes of the 2018 Autumn AGM were circulated in advance of the meeting and agreed as a true and accurate record. This was proposed by David Morgan, seconded by Jonny Annable, and accepted by the AGM.
Matters Arising: 

None
Consideration of Reports and address from the Club Captain:

MD addressed the AGM as Club Captain, covering both Colts cricket as well as the senior sides. 

The Colts section has continued to grow, with now over 350 junior members. The Club has been able to field at least two sides in each age group and has a Girls’ side playing matches for the first time with the expectation of having two next year.

MD highlighted the importance of the older colts feeding into the senior teams, to continue to develop their cricket and strengthen those sides.  
The top three senior league sides were all promoted this year. The 4th team rejoined the league following an absence of a number of years, and a 5th team was fielded many weeks, both including a strong representation of young players coming through. 

It was another successful season of friendly matches for the Sunday team, while midweek fixtures were somewhat stalled by a combination of poor weather and difficulty arranging fixtures.

Considerable work has been going on to improve the standard of the ground, including the outfield, which has been partly thanks to the contribution of volunteers which enables fund to be available for that investment. Similarly the Clubhouse has been redecorated and there are plans for further improvements to the facilities.
AJ asked if pitches at Colets would be available for 3rd/4th team games next season, which MD confirmed they would be.

JA questioned if the Club runs a risk of losing members if they are mandated to volunteer to help as part of their membership. MD accepted this could potentially be the case, but that it had been agreed it was a risk we are prepared to take to achieve our aims and have a prosperous and cohesive Club.
SF thanked MD for his continued efforts to progress the standard of cricket played at the club.

Election of Club Officers:
The following nominations for Club officers were received and duly elected unopposed by the AGM, proposed by Kirsti Newbold and seconded by Geraint Morgan.

Hon. Chairman: Patrick Kennedy

Hon. Treasurer: Geoff Opie
Hon. Secretary: Geoff Dryden


Club Captain: Mike Dixon
Sat 1st XI Captain: Chris Dixon


Head of Colts: Jonathan Sealy
Child Welfare Officer: Karen Relfe Dacey
The following non-elected officers were appointed.
Fixture Secretary: Oliver Park 


Bar Manager: Mike Dixon
Social Secretary: Liam McAndrew

Website Co-ordinator: Gavin Stern 
Deputy Head of Colts: Jon Buckley 

Colts Membership Secretary: Fiona Rasenberg
 
Senior Players / Social Membership Secretary: Nic Corvi

Amenities Manager: vacant


Ground Manager: vacant
Annual Subscriptions:

The following subscription amounts were proposed in the agenda and approved by the AGM.

Senior Players: £100 if paid by 31st March 2020, £135 from 1st April 2020.

Student Players: £50

Colts Under 5s, 6s and 7s: £100 for families with one playing child

Colts Under 8s to Under 16s: £135 for families with one playing child

£50 for each additional playing child in any age groups.

Social: £30 individual membership, £50 for couples.
Election of Vice President:
Kirsti Newbold was proposed by Pat Kennedy and seconded by Edwin Glasgow as a Vice President of the Club, and elected by a unanimous vote of those present at the AGM. 
PK spoke about the time Kirsti has dedicated and the work she has done for Club, including the resulting efficient organisation of the Colts section as it has grown. 

EG spoke on behalf of the Trustees and thanked Kirsti for her contributions to the Club.
Any Other Business:

FP commented on the benefit of the work done on the Clubhouse, including the new rear wall and replacement windows, and the spirit of the volunteers for the Club tidy-up day a few weeks earlier.
PK added that a new security system had also been install in the Clubhouse.

EG commented that in previous times the Trustees had sometimes found their role to be onerous, with the responsibility of guaranteeing the solvency of the Club. That is no longer felt as a concern and EG and offered his thanks to PK and MD for their contribution to the Club’s wellbeing.
PK delivered a short summary of the Club’s financial position. MD added that the current pitch work was a one-off cost of £7,200 to improve the ground.

FP asked about how the Club selects it’s bar suppliers. MD explained the benefits of the association with Marstons, which is now due to be renegotiated and hopefully renewed.

FP asked about the Club’s connection with the community, particularly such as the nearby Lynwood care home. MD commented that we do odd, ad-hoc, events but could certainly look at expanding the scope of that.

KN asked if more assistance could be made for less privileged children, such as joining the Club without paying full subscriptions. MD agreed that should be the case and also no senior players should be excluded because they are unable to afford to pay fees.  EG said this has always been the case, but the Club should introduce a formal process for waiving fees for juniors in that situation.
GD noted the Club’s mortgage taken to finance building the Clubhouse would finish being repaid in June, and an even would be held to mark the occasion.

PK thanked the Trustees for their constant help and support for the Club, the Committee, and him personally.

Meeting Closed: 
8.15 pm

